Bill

To amend the Choice on Termination of Pregnancy Act 92 of 1996, as amended by the Choice on Termination of Pregnancy Amendment Act 1 of 2008, as to ensure a woman or child is able to make a fully informed choice regarding the termination of her pregnancy

1. The proposed amendments by the Applicant can be appropriately dealt with in the Guidelines or Directives for health care professionals/providers involved/conducting/performing termination of pregnancy and not in regulations as they are procedural issues.

2. In anyway, perusal of the Regulations under Choice on Termination of Pregnancy published under GN R1G8 IN gg1774G of 31 January 1997, will confirm that the issues recommended are already and broadly provided for in the provisions of the regulations.

3. It appears to the Department that the Applicants' proposals/recommendations were motivated by a single isolated incident in which a health care professional concerned seems not to have followed the correct procedure.

4. Note that the procedural issues proposed by the Applicants are actually a standard procedure followed by all health care professionals involved in conducting/performing termination of pregnancy in health establishments.

5. As such the Department does not support the proposed amendments of the Applicants and opposes the proposed amendments as unnecessary.
